
 

 
March 13, 2020 

 

Dear D37 Families,  

To safeguard the health and wellness of all students and staff, we have decided to close                

District 37 schools to students beginning Saturday, March 16 through at least Sunday, March              

29, following Spring Break. Future plans will be shared as soon as information is available,               

including if schools are re-opened on March 30. This decision was made after consultation              

with area school officials and following the recommendations of the Center for Disease             

Control (CDC) regarding limiting the gathering of large groups in an abundance of caution              

and as a precautionary measure to limit the spread of the coronavirus (COVID-19) illness in               

our community. By closing schools to prevent the potential spread of COVID-19 in our              

community, we also help lessen the burden on hospitals that will need to focus their energy on                 

people who are ill. 

 

We are not aware of anyone in D37 who has been infected or exposed to the Coronavirus. This                  

is a purely precautionary measure to help safeguard our community. 

 

REMOTE LEARNING 

We have put into place remote learning plans for students in grades EC-8. Packets for grades                

EC-4 and directions/packets/devices (as requested) for grades 5-8 that combine hard copy            

and online work tasks are being sent home today so you have exactly what you need for                 

remote learning. A cover letter describes our remote learning plan, and all the resources you               

need can be found at ​https://www.gavin37.org/domain/1114​. Please note that we DO NOT            

expect students to complete remote learning tasks during Spring Break (March 23-27), nor             

will teachers be accessible during this time.  

 

ACCESS TO BUILDINGS LIMITED 

As an additional precaution, and following the example of other institutions, we are             

implementing procedures to limit access to our buildings. We are canceling all before and              

after school activities from March 16 through March 29. Families may come and pick up               

copies of e-learning assignments at Central or a student device (if pre-arranged) or hard copy               

e-learning assignments at South. 

 

TRAVE​L 

Currently, the IDPH states that if you are returning from an area identified by the CDC as                 

"Level 3" (currently China, South Korea, Italy, and Iran) that you are required to              

 
Maximizing the Full Potential of Each Child by Supporting the Heart & Challenging the Mind 

 

https://www.gavin37.org/domain/1114


 

self-quarantine for 14 days after the day you return to the U.S. Please note that areas listed as                  

Level 3 may change. It is important for you to note that it is your responsibility to check the                   

CDC website every day for the latest update regarding areas identified as Level 3. For more                

information, please visit the CDC website:​ https://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices​. 
 

PREVENTATIVE MEASURES 

As a reminder, the most important thing you can do to protect yourself is to follow the                 

standard preventive practices. There are a number of steps we can all take to minimize the                

spread of respiratory illnesses, including COVID-19, according to the Illinois Department of            

Public Health: 

● Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. If soap and water                 

are not available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer with at least 60% alcohol. 

● Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands. 

● Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 

● Stay home when you are sick. 

● Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash. 

● Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces. 

 

Since the public announcement of the outbreak of the coronavirus, District 37 has been taking               

additional proactive steps to ensure the safety and health of its students and staff. We are                

using antiviral cleaning agents on all surfaces. D37's custodial staff is treating surfaces such as               

handrails, doorknobs, lockers, chairs, desks, and all other surfaces that students and staff may              

touch at least daily. They will continue to do this throughout the school year. This               

EPA-registered and USDA-accepted surface protection will enhance all of D37’s current           

disinfection practices. We will use the time that our buildings are closed to deep clean all                

surfaces and spaces.  

 

D37 posts information to its information related to the COVID-19 on its webpage:             

https://www.gavin37.org/Domain/1109​. More information about COVID-19 is available from        

the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention at ​CDC COVID-19​. The IDPH also has               

information available on its website, including a coronavirus hotline: ​IDPH COVID-19​. 
 

As recommended by the ​Centers for Disease Control (CDC)​, if you think you have been               

exposed to COVID-19 and develop a fever and symptoms of respiratory illness, such as cough               

or difficulty breathing, call your healthcare provider immediately 

 

The decision to close school is not one we are making lightly. We are fully aware of the                  

complications that this will cause in the lives of our students and their families — and for our                  

faculty and staff as well. Whatever the downsides of closing school may be, we believe that as a                  

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/C2cwvTEgcyTT1lzzrl18ZQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRgSm60P0QkaHR0cHM6Ly93d3duYy5jZGMuZ292L3RyYXZlbC9ub3RpY2VzVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoAADQ7aV4GWe-jUhVrZWxsZXkuZ2FsbHRAbHo5NS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
https://www.gavin37.org/Domain/1109
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
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public school we have a shared responsibility to ensure the safety and well-being of our               

students, faculty and staff and the broader community. 

 

We will continue to keep you informed throughout this process. Thank you for your              

partnership and understanding. I sincerely hope you and your family remain healthy.  

 

With commitment to our students,  

 

 

Julie A. Brua, Ed.D. 

 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

 

 
 


